


   

 ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
        

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION

April 18, 2012

I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:23 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Kyle Goodlett, Jon Parsons, Jerry Kauffeld, Tehmina Haider, and Nancy Hazle.  BJ Henry, EHS Assistant Principal was also in attendance. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 11-49 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the March 21, 2012 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 11-50 – Kyle Goodlett made a motion to accept the March 21, 2012 Special Session minutes.  Jon Parsons seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: Kyle Goodlett congratulated Dawne Swank on reelection to the EHS SBDM Council for the 2012-2014 term.   

D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the March financial report and the March activity budget both dated March 1-31, 2012 submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 11-51 – Tehmina Haider made a motion to accept the March financial report and the March activity budget.  Dawne Swank seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. 2012 Governor’s Scholars: Mr. Smallwood shared the names of those students accepted into the Governor’s Scholar Program for this year.  They are: Simra Ahmed, Anna Bowling, Madison Conway, Lexy Hazle, Jordyn Patterson, Sarah Puckett, and Kaitlyn Senay.  
III. OLD BUSINESS: NONE 
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. 2012-2013 Course Requests/Course Offerings: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the Course Requests for next school year and the sections of each class we will be able to offer.  ORDER 11-52 – Dawne Swank made a motion to approve the 2012-2013 Course Requests/Course Offerings.  Nancy Hazle seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
B. Assessment Calendar 2012: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the Assessment Calendar with the Council.  This calendar covers testing dates for all EOC, AP, and finals for the remainder of the school year.

C. Approval of Application for Elective Certification Determination of Engineering Courses:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that there were 114 requests for Introduction to Engineering and Principles of Engineering and he asked the Council to approve the application for certification of these two courses.  ORDER 11-53 – Nancy Hazle made a motion to approve to the addition.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
D. 2012-2013 Professional Development Plan:  The Plan was reviewed by the Council.  Several concerns were raised about the need to address co-teaching training and have that built into the Professional Development Plan.  Ms. Henry will look into the possibility of some of our teachers being able to observe co-taught classrooms in other schools.  ORDER 11-53 – Kyle Goodlett made a motion to approve to the Professional Development Plan.  Dawne Swank seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
E. KASC Council Member Letter:  Mr. Smallwood shared the letter from the KASC with the Council.  This letter explains the many resources available to EHS as a member school.  
F. Mock Crash Program 2012 will be held on Thursday, April 19th:  Mr. Smallwood shared information concerning this program with the Council and which students would be taking part.   
G. Elizabethtown Police Department Opens 24-Hour Prescription Disposal Site:  Mr. Smallwood shared an article from the News Enterprise concerning this new program and how the article details the importance of disposing of prescription medications appropriately.  
H. Rewards Day 2012 – Friday, April 27th (Qualifications:  3.0 GPA & Clean Discipline Record): Mr.  Smallwood informed the Council about Rewards Day and explained how students can qualify to participate.   

I. Bus Travel is going up from .85 cents per mile to $1.15 per mile for the 2012-2013 school year:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the increase in mileage rate for bus travel for next school year and that everyone will have to be extremely conscientious about the effect this will have on activity budgets.  
J. EHS Prom – April 28th at the State Theater:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the date and time for the EHS Senior Prom. 
K. Senior Honors Night – May 16th 6-8 p.m. at the EPAC:  Mr. Smallwood shared the details of Senior Honors night with the Council.  
L. Graduation – Friday, May 25th at 8 p.m. at Charlie Rawlings Memorial Gymnasium:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Board approved Graduation date at their meeting on April 16th.  Mrs. Franklin notified Balfour and she was told that announcements and diplomas would begin printing on April 17th.    
V. PERSONNEL: None
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE: The next Regular Session SBDM Council meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 2, 2012 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 11-54 –Jon Parsons made the motion for the council to adjourn at 5:11 p.m.  Jerry Kauffeld seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
